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Short Title: 

 
A RESOLUTION OF THE MAYOR AND CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF HALLANDALE 
BEACH, FLORIDA, ENDORSING THE DELIVERY OF “FINANCIAL PROJECT ID 434690-1-52-
02 BROWARD MOBILITY HOLLYWOOD-14TH AVENUE FROM ATLANTIC SHORES 
BOULEVARD TO SHERIDAN STREET” BY THE FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF 
TRANSPORTATION INCLUDING MULTIMODAL IMPROVEMENTS FROM ATLANTIC 
SHORES BOULEVARD TO MOFFETT STREET IN THE CITY; AUTHORIZING THE CITY 
MANAGER TO ENTER INTO A HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT WITH THE 
DEPARTMENT  UPON PROJECT COMPLETION; DIRECTING THE CITY CLERK TO 
TRANSMIT A COPY OF THIS RESOLUTION TO THE FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF 
TRANSPORTATION; AND PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE. 
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Staff Summary: 

 

Background: 

 

The City of Hallandale Beach has jurisdiction over NE 14th Ave within City’s right-of-way. 

As part of the NE 14th Ave Corridor, the condition of the existing road does not possess 

sufficient bicycle accommodation and many sections do not comply with standards and 

compliance with ADA standards. This project is on the County Metropolitan Planning 

Organization (MPO) list of Transportation Improvement Projects (TIP) and Federal 

Funds have been allocated for the project. The Florida Department of Transportation is 

currently developing plans to reconstruct the NE 14th Ave Corridor, from Atlantic Shores 

Blvd to Sheridan St. Since this is an off State Highway System Project, FDOT will not 

provide maintenance for the facility after construction is completed.  

 

Why Action is Necessary: 
 
A Highway Maintenance Agreement will be required to establish the local agency as the 

maintaining agency and a Right of Way Certification. Pursuant to such authority, FDOT 

and the City are desirous of having FDOT construct certain improvements more 

particularly described as Financial Project ID 434690-1, which involves constructing 3.1 

miles of a new Bicycle/Pedestrian improvements along 14th Ave and Polk St; hereinafter 

referred to as the “Project”. 

 

   

Proposed Action: 

 

The parties hereto mutually recognize the need for entering into an Agreement designating 

and setting forth the responsibilities of each party; and the AGENCY by Action/Resolution; 

a copy of which is attached hereto and by this reference made a part hereof, desires to 

enter into this Agreement and authorizes its officers to do so; 

 

Attachment(s): 

 

Exhibit 1 – Resolution 
 
Prepared By: 
 
Eric Houston 
Transportation and Mobility Planner 


